
From: Mike O'Keefe  
Sent: Saturday, February 6, 2021 4:06 PM 
To: SPPC <sppc@london.ca> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Make River Road great again! 
 
Hello, I was a city member at the London golf courses for the last 5 years. Last year 
was an absolute joke because you guys took away my favourite course which is River 
Road.  You guys charged us 1200 for a membership and I struggled to find a tee time at 
Fanshawe and Thames. Personally I felt ripped off because when River Road was open 
it wasn’t like this. We are a family at River Road, men’s league is always full and the 
tournaments are well run and are packed with participation. I don’t understand why you 
guys groomed the course to perfection and didn’t let anyone play it. I had my first and 
only hole in one at River road on hole 6 and will never forget it. Please re open the 
course and it’ll make us all ecstatic! Make 2021 a year to remember for the people who 
pay good money to be a member of the city! Make River Road great again!! Thanks for 
your time. 
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